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Our team is stronger than ever with new providers in speech pathology, feeding, pediatrics and family medicine. 
We were honored as a “Best Workplace” in Lancaster County by LNP Media Group (Lancaster Newspaper). In an 

economy where businesses are struggling to recruit and retain talent, we take pride in the supportive environment that 
we’ve cultivated to support our team members. That translates directly to better patient care.

We have had a tremendous year of educational growth and learning as well. The clinic continues to invest in continuing 
education opportunities for our providers and staff. We’ve added a monthly grand rounds series for multidisciplinary 
learning. Members of our team visited Scotland and Ireland this year for international conferences and participated in the 
annual American Cleft Palate Craniofacial Association meeting in Fort Worth, Texas. We also sponsored a team retreat on 
building an equitable workplace. Since its founding, the clinic has vowed to treat craniofacial patients regardless of their 
ability to pay. That foundation of equity is an important part our workplace culture – both in the way we care for patients 
and treat each other with respect and dignity.

We continue to feel intense gratitude for all of our supporters who made our Capital Campaign a success. Our ribbon 
cutting celebration was our first in-person get-together following the pandemic, and it was incredible to reconnect. Their 
generosity helped us to create new, intentionally designed spaces to accommodate our clinical growth. With these new 
additions, we can effectively treat more patients in need of our expertise. Each treatment room has been designed with 
privacy and comfort in mind.

Our team members are painfully aware that we cannot take these accomplishments for granted. This past year, we said 
goodbye to several of our colleagues and patients who passed away. We remember Dr. Steve Killough (pediatrician), 
Dr. Wanda Flinn (orthodontist) and Barbra Snyder (clinic volunteer) for their dedication, generosity and selflessness. 
We celebrate the brief but meaningful lives of our young patients who taught us grace and bravery despite incredibly 
challenging health conditions.

We look forward to the future, always carrying lessons from our past, as we marvel at the transformation of tears into 
radiant smiles.

With gratitude for your support,

Liz Prada, DMD, MPH
Executive Director and Pediatric Dentist

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR
F R O M  T H E

Refl ecting on the last year, it’s incredible to think about how 

much the world has changed and how much we have been 

able to accomplish at the clinic.

We look forward to the future, always 

carrying lessons from our past, as 

we marvel at the transformation of 

tears into radiant smiles.
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We are pleased to introduce our new 
Director of Development. You'll hear 
more from Deanna in the coming year 
as she will be managing cultivation and 
stewardship strategies in support of 
fundraising campaigns, gift planning, 
donor relations, and annual giving. 

Welcome, Deanna Meyler, 
PhD, our new Director 
of Development! 
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E N D O W M E N T S
Type of Endowment       Beginning Balance        Ending Balance       % Loss
Restricted                        $2,486,391                     $2,061,593               17%
Unrestricted                     $6,651,482          $6,179,661                17%

OVERALL LOSS  $97,545*
Reasons for loss: Increased costs, especially for dental 

materials; unforeseen but vital equipment upgrades; 
software licensing and equipment warranties

*Depreciation, over time due to resources aging, 
of $269,207 not included. 
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P A T I E N T  S T A T I S T I C S  &
F I N A N C I A L  C H A N G E S

BY THE NUMBERS | 2021-2022

    Patient Insurance 
    and Fees for Service, 
    Including Medicaid
    Federal and State 
    Support

    Foundation Grants 
    and Fundraising
    COVID Relief
    Research Grants

INCOME
$2,481,317

45%

28%

1%

17%

10%

    Patient Services
    Administrative
    Fundraising/Communications
    Building Maintenance/Utilities

EXPENSES
$2,578,912

4%

78%

12%

6%

WE ’ R E  G R OWI N G !

W ith our improved facility, we can treat more patients. 
Our dental team has grown to 7 providers, including 

two orthodontists, two pediatric dentists, an oral surgeon and 
two general dentists. Many of these new patients cannot find 
affordable treatment anywhere else in Lancaster. We also 
expanded our audiology services from two to three days a week.  

Income Up 17% OVER FY 2021

Expenses Up 12% OVER FY 2021P A T I E N T S  S E E N

6,459

64% OVER
FY 2021

Account loss due to the current fi nancial downturn.

N E W
P A T I E N T S

Craniofacial Team  
Speech   
Audiology   
Dental/ Orthodontic 

73
82
75

164

20212022
74
82

157
625

Ave ra g e  To t a l  Co s t
to  R e h a b i l i t a te  a
C l e f t  L i p / Pa l a te :

$742,524.84
This cost is due to rising 

medical infl ation costs and 
extended care opportunities.



As Alexis begins to share details from the earliest years of her story, she calls upon her parents, John and 
Susie, to fill in the gaps. They enter the conversation brimming with excitement to share about the birth 

of their daughter, whom they had no idea would be born with her condition. What they did know was that 
Alexis’s birth would be somewhat atypical because her identical twin sister, Aryanna, would also be making 
her world debut! 

Was Aryanna also born with a cleft lip and palate? Interestingly, no. These identical 
twins did not initially look alike, ironically. 

John Lupey remembers being in the NICU with the twins when Dr. David Leber came in to introduce himself. 
Dr. Leber is a beloved plastic surgeon who faithfully served the LCPC community for 37 years before retiring 
in 2016. As Alexis and her family can attest, his dedication and care continue to have an impact on the lives 
he touched. 

Joyful, articulate, and confident are just a few adjectives that come to 

mind while listening to Alexis Lupey as she shares the remarkable story of 

her life. Just 21 years of age, she has endured more challenges than most 

people decades older. Why? Because Alexis was born with a bilateral cleft 

lip and palate. 

A L EXI S  LU PEY ’ S  STO RY

Smiling in
the Face of

ADVERSITY
“For every care, a promise,

and a blessing in each trial.”
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“Dr. Leber made me a promise that when Alexis was a senior in 
high school, her teeth would look just as nice as every other kid in 
her class,” John recalls. When asked if Dr. Leber made good on that 
promise, there is a resounding, unanimous, “Yes!” from the Lupeys.

Their gratitude effervesces, not only for the remarkable results of 
Alexis’s physical transformation, but for the care that shaped her along 
the way. Many adverse medical conditions can accompany cleft palate, 
such as hearing loss and breathing difficulties. Susie, Alexis’s mom, 
says with audible awe, “Lexi defied the whole gamut!” 

When asked about her memories of surgeries and appointments 
associated with correcting her cleft lip and palate, Alexis has only 
positive memories. She says she never felt afraid or worried about 
going for treatment. On the contrary, she looked forward to it! She 
loved the LCPC environment and staff. 

While Alexis reminisces about her early years with fondness, her dad 
has some more evocative reflections about what life was like with an 
infant whose upper lip was essentially missing. “We had to learn how to 
feed her without choking her…it was a process.” 

That process involved a bottle with a very long nipple that John and Susie had to learn to squeeze with just the 
right amount of force to nourish their newborn but not cause aspiration. Even if they did it perfectly, acid reflux 
often resulted. 

John and Susie also recount Alexis’s many surgeries during the first months and 
years of her life. It is an understatement to say that it was a challenging season for 
the couple, especially since they had another baby at the same time!

So how did the dynamic affect twin Aryanna?  Did she feel left out having a 
sibling who was always getting so much attention for her medical needs?

Not at all! Aryanna was always included. She had the remarkable role of being 
the model for Alexis’s plastic surgery team. Her face served as the blueprint 
for reconstructing Alexis’s face. Because of Aryanna, they knew precisely what 
Alexis would have looked like without a cleft lip and palate. Additionally, 
Aryanna had all her dental and orthodontic appointments at LCPC.

The entire Lupey family has been positively impacted by LCPC. Alexis has just 
applied to dental school and credits her experience at LCPC for her career choice. 

She loves the way the staff made her feel and believes that she can do the same for other patients, especially 
because she has been in their shoes.

Alexis says, “For some people it is hard to relate…If there is a worry, having someone with a condition similar to 
them might make them more comfortable.”

When asked about what she would want to say to the generous donors supporting LCPC, Alexis replied, 
“Everybody at the clinic and all the patients are so appreciative of their contributions because they go such a long 
way…it really positively impacts people’s lives.”
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A  R A I N B OW
FO R  EVE RY  STO R M , 

Life’s storms, both literal and figurative, have been constant 
companions on this remarkable road to victory. In 2019, the lower 
level of the LCPC facility was flooded by a deluge after a water main 
break. In 2020 and the years that have followed, COVID-19 has been 
a metaphorical storm that impacts our entire world and the medical 
community particularly. 

While it seems our nation has become increasingly divided politically 
and socially, Dr. Prada has noticed a distinction that exists in the LCPC community. The Capital Campaign was 
equally supported by people from all walks of life and political affiliations. 

That is what the success of 
the Capital Campaign means 

to Dr. Liz Prada.

“WE’VE FINALLY GIVEN 
OUR FAMILIES THE 

FACILITY THEY DESERVE.”
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Leaders from the Democrat and Republican parties alike walk 
through the doors of the Clinic, and when they leave, they know the 
work being done here is worthy of their time, attention, resources, 
and support. The cause reaches across party lines and encourages 
unity in an otherwise divided world. 

Liz says, “This is a mission that everyone can get behind.”  

That is certainly something to smile about! 

Without the funding of a university or major medical facility as their 
constant source of financial backing, the Clinic must rely on donor 
support to stay in step with the new technological advancements 
and facility features that match the level of care and expertise they 
consistently provide.

Thanks to the hard work of campaign volunteers and the generosity 
of donors, patients with clefts and children with other special needs 
are already experiencing the life-changing benefits of the new 
facility. Liz and all the LCPC team are overwhelmed with gratitude 
for all who have made this dream a reality. 

Liz also notes that she is so grateful for the Clinic Team and the care 
they provide to each and every one of the patients. They do so much 
more than treat their conditions. They treat the patients with respect, 
relating to them both clinically and interpersonally. The team is 
ecstatic to be able to welcome their patients into a facility they can 
feel proud to call their own. 

It is truly a beautiful rainbow after a season of storms! 

“This is a mission that 
everyone can get behind.”  

Ribbon Cutting Ceremony | May 15, 2022
From Left: Wayne Work, Board Chairman; Dr. Liz Prada, Executive Director; 
Madelyn “Bunnie” Buckwalter, Campaign Co-Chair; Samuel Lombardo, 
Campaign Co-Chair; Dena Lombardo; Dr. Rusty Long, Director Emeritus

L to R: Krista & Ross Kramer, PA Rep.  
Mike Sturla, and Dena & Sam Lombardo

PA Rep. Bryan Cutler 



L iz recalls with enthusiasm that it was a hands-on 
experience where new technologies were tested, and 

skills were sharpened.

The symposium provided continuing education on oral 
surgical techniques and cone beam CT imaging, one of 
the radiology techniques used at the clinic.  The course 
provided information that led the team to update its 
five-year record protocol for our young patients.  This 
is the data that allows our surgeons and orthodontists to 
determine the most appropriate time to start orthodontic 
care and perform alveolar bone grafting in children.    

In addition to encountering new software and new 
diagnostic and interpretation capabilities, Liz says she 
attended multiple lectures on fascinating pediatric dental 
topics. One lecturer taught about the auto-transplantation 
of teeth. Liz explains that if a child is missing a tooth, there 
could be an opportunity to remove an unnecessary tooth, 
such as a wisdom tooth, and place it where the missing 
essential tooth should be.

Another lecture focused on the molecular profiles of 
patients. By observing the biofilm on a patient’s teeth, they 
can actually understand so much more about the overall 
health of the patient. For the dentist, Liz says this means 
they can more effectively “and more strategically treat 
patients by risk type.”

Courses on management of decay and enamel defects 
also filled her busy schedule, but 
she still found time to enjoy the 
beauty of Ireland! She and Erica 
Federer thoroughly enjoyed the 
time they spent together as well as 
reconnecting with former colleagues. 

There were plenty of new faces, 
too. Liz notes that the event gathers 
attendees and lecturers from all over 
the globe. That means more smiles 
across the nations!

In October 2022, an exciting symposium on the Emerald Isle carried Dr. Liz Prada and Dr. 
Erica Federer over the rainbow to seek a pot of gold in the form of three-day, info-packed 
continuing education opportunity!

HANDS-ON  EXPE R I E N C E 
OVE R S E A S

LCPC Dental Providers attend surgical course and joint 
symposium at the Royal College of Surgeons in Ireland.
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TO OUR GENEROUS SUPPORTS
T H A N K  YO U With sincere gratitude, we thank the following donors for their 

support of our mission with a gift received between July 1, 2021, 
and June 30, 2022. This list includes gifts made through the 
Lancaster County Community Foundation’s 2021 Extraordinary Give. 

$100,000 and Up
The Donald B. and Dorothy L.  
  Stabler Foundation

$25,000 to $99,999
Sam and Dena Lombardo

$10,000 to $24,999
AAPD Foundation
CRELS Foundation
Lois Gable Trust
Gamber Foundation
Kiwanis Club of Lititz
Josiah W. and Bessie H. Kline  
  Foundation, Inc.
Reformed Mennonite Church

$5,000 to $9,999
Allen Family Foundation
Mark and Erin Brinser
Capital Blue Cross
Dentsply Sirona
Craig and Sallie Rhineer

$2,500 to $4,999
Bunnie Buckwalter
Thomas Hills Cook
Tim and Marcia Hamilton
Livingston Trout and Mellinger  
  Medical Research Fund
Abigail L. Longenecker Memorial  
  Foundation
John and Grace Rosenow

$1,000 to $2,499
Bill and Julie Ainsworth
Bruce and Christie Alton
Warren and Maralyn Anderson
Gib and Marti Armstrong
The Benevity Community 
  Impact Fund 
Philip Bonanno
Mary Brubaker
John and Peggy Bryner
Frank Carano
Community Mennonite Church 
  of Lancaster
Victor DaCosta and Elizabeth Prada
Robert and Anita Eby
The Fasnacht Family Foundation
Charles and Kimberly Frey
Glatfelter Insurance Group
Dave and Tammy Hanson
Suzanne High
Le Hinton
Keith and Oksana Hodge
David and Jean Hosler
Lee and Kris Kauffman
Howard Kelin and Maryann Marotta
Ray and Kathryn Linn
Rusty and Barbara Long
Mary Sachs Charitable Trust
Barbara Michael
Stephan and Mary Anna Pavlos
J.B. and Sarah Peterman III
Megan Porter
Rotary Club of Lititz
Donald Seifel, Sr.

Craig and Rachel Sharnetzka
Mary Sachs Charitable Trust
Michael and Ani Stull
Ronald and Pat Tweed
Jack Vogel
Duane and Kitty Weiss
Your Cause – MUFG 

$500 to $999
Abel Fence LLC
AmazonSmile Foundation
Charles and Anna Barry
Bernie and Beth Bostwick
Pete and Meg Brubaker
Fred and Teddie Chairsell
John Clark
Kristin Connors
Jane Cope
Ilene Cottington
Brent Davis
Leah Davis
Ephrata National Bank
Give Local York 2022
Mark Goedecker and Jennifer Rein
Jerry Hess and Bonnie Zehr
William and Eleanor* Honaman
Barbara Hoy
IBM Employee Services 
Manish and Sara Lamichane
Mark Lewis
Don and Sue Mackay
Linda Mamourian
Mennonite Home Communities
Paul and Marci Mondock
Network for Good
Stuart and Julie Page
Mark and Cynthia Pontius
Joey Reever and Cathy Henry
Mike Regan 
Republican Club of Hanover,  
  Pennsylvania
Bonnie Rudi
Dave and Lisa Schneider
John and Joan Schreiber
Douglas and Mary Smith
William Smythe
Keith Stewart
Kevin and Liz VanPelt
Mike and Pam Vigunas
Jeffrey and Deborah Weller
Harry and Carol Yost

$250 to $499
William and Susan Adams
Beth Ail
Anonymous 
John and Ramona Bachman
Robert and Betty Bee
Charles and Anne Besterman
John and Toni Black
Dan and Cindy Blakinger
Alan and Susan Borislow
Robert and Donna Brosbe
Ken and Susan Brown
Raymond Buckwalter and 
  Daniel Dube
Dorothy Burkhart

Thomas and Gayle Despard
Stephen and Catherine Donohue
Emily Eberly
Matthew Freedman
David Foulk 
Jim and Iris Frey
Shane and Katherine Frey
Joe and Sally Fritz
Robert Gitman
Barbara Goodyear
William and Marcia Hartman
Andrew Heise
Dale and Sadie High
Hillcrest Pharmacy
William and Mary Anne Hinkson
Lynne Houck
Herman Houtz, Jr.
Grant Keener
Bill and Mary Ellen Kopetz
Becky Lattanzio
Erik and Judy Leppo
Adam and Andrea Martin
Curtis and Joanne Martin
Todd and Mary Melisauskas
Rodney Miller
John and Deb Peterman
Arturo Prada
Dennis Salter
Jay and Mary Sheely
Sharon Swierczewski
United Way of the Capital Region
Gannon and Shayna Van Allen
Robert and Barbara Walker
Sarah Woodrow

$100 to $249
6th Grade Team Optimism Students
Andy and Carol Aastad
Kevin and Missy Anderson
Anonymous (3)
Jim and Cathy Appel
Allen and Rosanne Ayala
John Backof
Dave and Elaine Baksi
Bruce Baron
Ronald and Joan Beck
Lawrence and Cleo Beckman
Jacob Beiler
Miriam Beiler
Robert and Julia Belser
Danielle Bidus
John and Kristina Bilek
Gloria Blettner
Don and Jackie Brennan
Ellen Brinton
Raymond Bures and Jackie Brinkman
Jay and Mary Ann Carpenter
Charities Aid Foundation of America
James and Marilyn Chastek
Yee Seul Chun
Tom and Celine Clouse
Brian Colosi
Mike and Meg Connors
Herbert and Barbara Cooper
William and Susan Cox
Steven and Pat Crognale
Michael Dayhoff and Kathleen Pale

Bob and Linda Devenney
Vincent and Judith DiObilda
Charles Donald
Trudy Eby
Howard and Evelyn Eckstein
Gale Emery
Ethan Eshbach
Everence Foundation
Exelon Corporation
Frank and Marcia Falcone
Paul and Sandra Farmer
Scott and Laura Fiore
James and Debra Fish
Jean Flanagan
Tom and Elaine Fulmer
David and Beth Gingrich
Give Lively Foundation
Givinga Foundation, Inc.
John and Barbara Good
Laverne Good
Virginia Goodyear and Sandra Tanger
Lorraine Grier
Robert and Linda Groff
Ruth Groff
Patty Hackman
Scott and Judy Haiges
Sunil and Samantha Hari
Adam and Kristen Heaps
Robert and Elaine Hellyer
David and Allison Henneman
John and Eileen Henry
Dixie Herbert
Le Hinton
William and Cheryl Hoerr
Zoe Horan
Jack and Mary Hostetter
Josh and Amy Housekeeper
Mike and Sue Kennedy
Everett and Joanne Kirchmer
Theresa Kirchner
David and Patty Kisha
Patricia Kline
Benjamin Kling
Scott and Vickie Kreider
Lancaster Salvage Company
James and Elaine Landis
Rob and Alissa Larkin
Jeremy and Cindy Leidy
Christopher Lilley
LinkBank
William Luzzi
Emily Maisto
Amanda Martin
Henry and Carol Mauermeyer
Kim McDevitt
James and Linda McElroy
Roger and Marie McInnes
Mary and Steve McNamara
Donald and Susan Mellinger
Dan and Janet Metzler
Jordan and Anna Metzler
Harry and Pamela Middleton
Darla Miles
Michael and Janis Miller
Robert and Jodi Moore
Michael and Lydia Morgan
Arthur Morris
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Mt. Tabor Church of the Nazarene
James Muiter and Sarah Wentzel
Dale and Stephanie Nolt
David Pegg
Patricia Pfister
Pledgeling Foundation
Fritz Porter
William and Megan Primavera
Dave Pusey
Jeffrey and Nicole Putt
Sally Raub
Jeremy and Kristy Reeser
Timothy Reuter
Adam Roda
Craig and Dianne Roda
Vincent Rose
Michael and Maureen Rostolsky
Gerald and Carla Rothacker
Claire Royce
Abby Rudisill
Elizabeth Ruszak
John and Joyce Saeger
Douglas Salter
Gary Sample and Joan Umberger
John and Janet Schmitt
David and Cathy Santangelo
Jack Sapper
Susan Scott
Gary and Christina Seldomridge
Sesame Temps, Inc. 
Roberta Shaub
Vickie Shertzer
Maria Sholly
Robert and Kathy Stanley
Kevin and Lexi Stauffer
Nelson and Joyce Steffy
Charlie and Louise Stickler
Harold and June Summers
Andrew Sorkin
Vernon and Neishma Tudor
Lester Usner
Vision Hope Metropolitan 
  Community Church
TuyetNga Vu
Philip and Beth Wade
Don and Brenda Waardenburg
Richard Watson
Steve and Ava Waugh
Roger and Brenda Weaver
Michael and Sandy Wege
Jim and Kathy Wenger
Tom and Anne Wentzel
Peter and Pamela Whallon
Carol Ann Widmayer
Steve and Laurie Wolfe
Chris and Suzanne Woodard
Jesse and Sarah Woodrow 
Wayne Work
Nicholas and Catherine Yoder
Mary Yohe
Susan Yourshaw
Gerry Zangari
Mark Zettlemoyer
David and Claudia Zug

$50 to $99
James Alton
Robert and Jo Andrews
Anonymous (2)
Richard Ashby
Donald Barnett
Kathleen Bashista
Lawrence and Kristy Beckman
Walter and Mary Zoe Bilski
John and Diane Bingaman

Rebecca Bissonnette
Tracy Bosis
John and Joanne Bowman
Randy and Tina Bowman
Angela Breidenstein
Rob Camargo and Carrie Breyer
Terry and Margaret Carper
Linda Chastain
Larry and Lori Ciarrocca
Community Foundation of Greater  
  Des Moines
Robert and Patricia Courtois
David and Karen Drevyanko
Mark and Sarah Fetterman
Scott and Peg Garber
Ross and Courtland Gardner
Scott and Traceylyn Gardner
John Gerdy
Theresa Graybill
Gerald and Aurora Green
Karen Henry
Justin and Emily Herbert
Pete and Rachel Higgins
Bruce Hirte
Stacy Hollinger Main
Lyn Horning
James and Alace Humphreville
Wayne and Sheila Iskra
Maureen Izer
Ram Jain
Lauren Jones
Kevin and Katie Kelly
Scott and Cathryn Ketterman
James and Barbara Kiso
Victor Lawrence
Tina Little
Larry and Barbara Loughner
Beverly Ludwig
Mike and CJ MaGilton
Frederick and Marjorie Majka
Myra Malkin
Dennis Martin
Edward and Deborah Martin and  
  Michele Krah
Sandra Martin
Elizabeth Masland
Carl and Deb McKinney
Rod and Abby Messick
Robert Metz
Julie Meyers
Mike and Kristin Miller
Amy Minoski
Nancy Minoski
Gail Morrison-Hall
Jaime Moyer
Caren Mullner
The Nestor Charitable Foundation
Stacy Neylon
Pete and Marlene Null
Lee Ober
Matthew and Adrienne O'Brien
Kristen Ottens
Isabelle Ouyang
Paul and Suzanne Petersen
Denise Polin
Katherine Prada
Katie Richards
Tim and Sue Roehm
John Rohrer
John and Patricia Rohrer
Marsha Rosenberg
Peter and Laura Rothacker
David and Ana Salter
Akbar Samii
Kathleen Smith

Kenneth and Phyllis Stine
Theresa Thomas
Philip and Beth Wade
Brendon and Andrea Weaver
Jennifer Wolfe
Gregory Woods

Up to $50
Jeffrey Akers
Megan Allen
The Alpha and Omega Button Club
Anonymous (4)
John and Ramona Bachman
Elaine Bair
Ann Barber
Danielle Berger
Damian and Patricia Birchess
Susan Bowman
Jeremy and Lindsay Case
Victoria Chastain
Victoria Coniglio
Mary Dale
Robert and Louise Devall
Janice Estabrook
Karen Fegley
Devon Fiore
Calvin Flury, Jr.
Lynn Foulk
Jacqueline and John Foust
Mary Freisher
Tim Frey
Daren and Jacqueline Gehman
Karla Grapes
Gary and Christine Groff
Jordan Gunselman
Lisa Gurkin
Judy Harding
Carolyn Hart
Alan Hawkins
Dawna Henn
Gail Henry
Marguerite Hill
Brenda Hohman
Chris Horne
Grace House
Mike and Lexi Hutto
Richard Kent
David and Christine King
Zena Korba
Barry and Carol Kornhauser
Jacqueline Kramer
Stephanie Kraynak
Jill Longchamp
Walt and Marcia Maloney
Sarah McGinley
Angela Meyer
Virginia Mullin
Andrew and Kay Myers
Randy Narvaez-Ruiz
Dena Neff
PayPal Giving Fund
Gary and Helen Powell
Julia Prosser
Mark and Julie Richards
Ronald and Denisha Roberts
Jenny Rodriguez
Vincent Rose
Donna Ross
Cara Sawyer
John Scafidi
Brian and Alicia Schmude
Travis and Amber Schnader
George Schroen
Shelley Schwartz
Jack and Beth Mary Shenk

MaryJo Shollenberger
Dan and Sue Sigman
Kelli Snyder
Don and Kim Stoner
Krista Templin
Paul Thompson
Tracey Turner
Kelly Underhill
Joan Vick
Claudette Walker
Andrea Weaver
Diann Weller
Nicholas and Nicki Williams
Harry and Joan Wirth
Holly Wismer
Sarah Wright
Marcy Wyatt
Sheri Yohe
Ashley Zell
*Deceased

In-Kind Services/Materials 
Robert Belser, MD
Wasna Dabbagh, DMD
Victor DaCosta, MD
Irex Contracting Group
Steven Killough, MD
Lancaster Orthodontic Associates
Lancaster Pediatric Associates
Penn State Hershey Medical Center
Pete Ross, DMD
Gary Seldomridge, DMD

In Memory of 
Dr. Wanda Flinn
Dawn Adin
Holly Andersen
Virginia Arko
David Bakke
Nicole Boston
Monique Botman
Sarita Boyd
Sharon Brown
Cheryl Callahan
Katherine Carrigan
Natasha Castellano
Monica Chandran
Shutien Chen
Varapat Chensavasdijai
Tracy Clark
Amy Crawford
Shannon Dalrymple
Cassie Diehl
Garret Djeu
Drs. Steel
El-Tonya Duckworth
Eshel Bar-Adon
David Eskow
Julie Farber
Thomas Farmer
Thomas and Erin Farmer
Tammy Fay
Amy Fenzel
Amy Fix
Bruce and Kay Flinn
Luis Franco and Paola Pinto
Beth Frank
Todd Gadomski
Lauren Gellman
Girl Scout Troop 2261
Ursula Gorham
Kit Guan
Glen and Patricia Hall
Janet Halsey
Tulasi Hardwick
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Brennan and Terri Harris
Andrew Hicks
The Hitmen Hockey Team
Donna Howard
David Hughes
Stacey Iobst
Golnar Jahanmir
Sheela John
Christine Karapetian
Boyd and Maria Kardash
Esther Keller
Kara Klaas
Preeti Kochar
Preeti Kothari
Debra Kramer
Susan Kusumoto
Priyanka Lamichhane
Tdien Lau
Anna Lee
Gloria Lee
Steven Loewy
Rusty and Barbara Long
Cara Machlin
Julie Marcello
Doug and Christina McAllister
Jill McCarthy
Blythe McGinty
Susan McKenna
Stephanie Meadows

Michelle Morick
Christopher Morris
Carol Nelson
Janine Nickel
Northern Virginia Orthodontic  
  Study Club
Steve and Lisa Peet
Eve Perkins
AnnMarie Peters
Phantoms Hockey Club
Katherine Pirzadeh
Ankur Ponda
Doris Poon
Sandi Popowitz
Potomac Chase Women’s Club
James Pugh
Lydia Rappolt
Brian Rash
Kathy Russell
Maureen Salamat
Jessica Schwartz
Debbie Seo
Elan Sheintal
Victor Siegel
Samuel and Gabriela Silberstein
Craig Smith
Andrew Sorkin
Elizabeth Stapleton
Carl Steger

Emily Stephenson
Jelena Stupar
Charisse Tang
Robert and Lisa Testen
Thang Do
Stephan Tisseront
Peter Tong
Asao Trinh
John Troiani
Elisabeth Vecciarelli
Jane Vecciarelli
Claudette Walker
Fran Watson
Sarah Weinstein
Anatoli Welihozkiy
Julie Wolfington
Brenda Young
Hongfei Yue

In Memory of 
Dr. Steven Killough
Alexina Alonso
Hydalker Amaral
Warren and Maralyn Anderson
Bill and Joan Boben
Patrick and Cecile Carr
The Children's Hospital of Philadelphia
Herb and Gina Clegg
Don and Mary Fritsch

Steven Garner
Kathryn Hartman
Elizabeth Heim
Rebecca Kennedy
Christine Killough
Nan Killough
Lancaster General Hospital Medical  
  Staff Office
Donald and Judi Landis
Rusty and Barbara Long
Nelson Longenecker
David Peck and Cordelia Moyse
Karen Peckham
I. Stanley and Paula Porter
Michael and Catherine Rommel
Ilene Schenkel
Barbara Schmidt
Scott and Louise Ulrich
Jack and Joni Soost
Emily Sparks and Family
Kimberly Stoltzfus
Melanie Stone
Benjamin and Anne Warfel
Cheri Work
Richard and Lois Worst
Samuel Younger

$1,200,000
Commonwealth of Pennsylvania,  
  Redevelopment Assistance 
  Capital Program

$500,000 to $750,000
Sam and Dena Lombardo
Honorable Robert and Anita Eby

$100,000 to $250,000
Armstrong World Industries*
Armstrong World Industries Foundation
Ann B. Barshinger
Bunnie Buckwalter
Clark Associates Charitable Foundation
William and Kitt Gamber
Henry Schein, Inc.*
Estate of Michael Nunziata
Dwight and Kae Wagner

$50,000 to $99,999
Peter and Meg Brubaker
Ed and Barbara Carr
Dental Solutions – Chambersburg 
Philip and Patricia Frey
Gamber Foundation
High Foundation
The Thomas A. and Georgina T. Russo 
Family Foundation
The J. William Warehime Foundation
The Weiss Family

$25,000 to 49,999
A-dec, Inc.*
Mary Ellen Bachman

John and Rosa Cooper
Fulton Financial Advisors
Rusty and Barbara Long
Gary and Christina Seldomridge

$10,000 to $24,999
Dr. and Mrs. William R A Boben, Jr.
Frank Carano
Compass Network Group*
Drs. Victor Da Costa and 
  Elizabeth Prada
Ecore International*
Four Seasons Produce, Inc.
Rob and Lisa Freeman
Jim and Iris Frey
John and Susan Garofola
Marjorie Gerhardt
Cory and Jennifer Giltner
David and Tammy Hanson
The Estate of Jean Hennen
Howard Kelin and Maryann Marotta
Tim and Debbie Kershner
Josiah W. and Bessie H. Kline  
  Foundation, Inc.
Larmore Scarlett LLP
Don and Sue Mackay
Martin Owens Group
Mace and Joyce Rothenberg
Rotary Club of Lancaster
Thomas and Kristin Samson
Susan Scott
Jack and Joni Soost
Ken and Susan Stoudt
TriStarr
Jack Vogel

Dick and Nancy Witwer
Wayne and Cheri Work

$1,000 to $9,999
Allen Family Foundation
Bruce and Christie Alton
Gib and Marti Armstrong
Art by Smiths*
Bob and Julie Belser
Dr. Stefan Bender
Bernie and Beth Bostwick
Mark Boyd Photography*
Mark and Erin Brinser
Raymond Buckwalter and Daniel Dube
Fred and Teddie Chairsell
Jacob and Dominike Chartier
John L. Clark
Dr. Wasna Dabbagh
Derck & Edson*
Thomas and Gayle Despard
Albert Einstein Medical Center 
Orthodontic Alumni Association
Steven Farrell and Andrea Smith
Austin Feeney and Virginia Gambale
David Foulk
Eugene and Bernadette Gardner
Dr. Charles Gemmi
Dr. Edward Gold
Andrew and Samantha Gordon
Daniel and Lauren Grossman
Tim and Marcia Hamilton
Henry H. Ross & Son, Inc.*
Justin and Emily Herbert
Clarence and Jody Kegel

Barry and Carol Keller
Scott and Cathryn Ketterman
Ross and Krista Kramer
Lancaster County Dental Society
Todd and Heather Lindsley
James B. Macomson, DDS, MS
Dr. Harold Middleberg
James Muiter and Sarah Wentzel
John and Suzanne Nista
Dr. Kathleen Pale
Stephan and Mary Anna Pavlos
Althea Ramsay
Joe and Justine Rogevich
Lisa Russell
Robert L. Schroeder
Rachel and Craig Sharnetzka
Michael and Andrea Shirk
Justin and Candice Silvestre
The Stoutland Family
Patrick Tell
Two Dudes Painting Company*
William Vann, Jr. and Jessica Lee
Britt and Tammy Vinson
Michael and Denise Warfel
Chris Wenderoth
Dr. Sean Willcutts
Chris and Suzanne Woodard
*Denotes Gift In-Kind
Coming Early 2023: 
Complete listing of all donors

Below are the donors of $1,000 or more to The Faces 
of Change Campaign. We extend our deepest thanks 
for helping to transform our facility. 

FACES OF CHANGE CAPITAL CAMPAIGN

S U PP O RT E R S

We apologize for any omissions or errors. 
Please contact the Development Office 

at 717.394.3793 x117 or development@
cleftclinic.org so we may correct our records.



We are smiling through tears of joy 
as we share that the hard work of 
our campaign volunteers and the 
generosity of our donors has raised 
$48,915 this year!! 

W ithout your support, our patients' tears 
of sorrow would not be transformed to 

smiles of success and confidence! For this, and 
all that you have done and continue to do, we 
are eternally grateful. 

223 North Lime Street | Lancaster, PA 17602
(717) 394-3793 | www.cleftclinic.org 

Lancaster Cleft Palate Clinic

F O R  E V E R Y  S T O R M ,  
A  R A I N B O W  F O R 

E V E R Y  T E A R ,

A  S M I L E

THANK YOU FOR G I VI N G

BOARD 
AND CLINIC 
LEADERSHIP 

TEAM


